FINAL MEETING OF POLTONHALL & HOPEFIELD
 COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.00PM ON 10 AUGUST 2022

Present:  J Aitchison (Chair), F Warner, D West, J Bernard, J Irvine, J Cameron

In attendance:  A Cunningham, J Sumnor

Apologies:   S Waterston, H Taylor, S Blain, T Sime and Cllr D Milligan

1.
Chairman’s Remarks

1.1
Chairman welcomed everyone to the final meeting of PHCC before its merger with Bonnyrigg and Lasswade Community Council.
2. 

Minutes of PHCC Meeting held on 28 July and Matters Arising

2.1  

Minutes were approved.  Proposed by JI      Seconded by JB

3.
Police Report
3.1
In the absence of a Police Report, JC asked about the community payback scheme previously known as community service.  Chair suggested the issue be raised at MFCC meetings.

3.2
JI mentioned that she and her neighbour, both wheelchair users, were concerned about professional cyclists not heeding highway rules of the road.  There was also an issue with electric scooter users.  Chair suggested she put in a complaint to the Police. 

3.3
Chair referred to a consultation that was about to be published about a 20mph speed limit in Midlothian towns.     
3.4
The lack of Police representation at PHCC meetings was raised and this should be brought to the attention of Sergeant Lindsay.

4.
AOCB

4.1
JC referred to the planning application by Sainsbury and commented that he could not understand why BLCC had put in objections to the development.  It was noted that Midlothian Environmental Health were also looking at it.  Chair asked the JC if he wanted to put forward a proposal agreeing that PHCC accepted Sainsbury’s proposed development.   This was put to the vote and it was fully supported by PHCC.

4.2
AC raised the issue of large vehicles using Polton Road and travelling towards Rosewell and suggested that if no TTRO was put in place by Midlothian Council then such vehicles had freedom to use the road as they wished. 

4.3
 Chair suggested Grace Vickers at Midlothian Council be asked use any powers she had to assist those in the community as a result of the current heating and food crisis.  It was noted that she had put in place CLLE support during COVID and it would be helpful to know if anything similar had now been put in place.
4.5
JI congratulated the Chair and all members for their time served with PHCC and said it deserved due recognition.
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